

**Eclipse IDE WG Minutes**  
**March 7, 2023**

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of February 21, 2022 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Intensify strategic work <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Update on discussions with some of the IDE WG team               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Quarterly onsite or hybrid meetings (suggested for March 29th in Frankfurt)</li> <li>○ Issue to provide input to agenda</li> <li>○ <a href="https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/6">https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/6</a></li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Johannes	10
Platform sustainability - discussion following last 2 weeks ago  Impact to SimRel, SWT and JDT UI  Next steps  Collaboration model and scope next steps  How to get companies involved. Future WG funding?	Mark / Paul	15
Program Plan Updated - Schedule Community Call  12th April 14:00PM GMT current proposed date <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● WG update</li> <li>● Program Plan update</li> <li>● Follow up from 29th meeting - good news story</li> </ul>	All	5
Extending Sponsorship Initiative <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Update current status</li> <li>- Detailed plan under development</li> </ul>	Sharon/Paul/ Manuel	5

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
- June timeframe		
Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and ( <a href="#">Weekly Minutes</a> )	Sharon/Paul	5
Future JDT plans and priorities - JDT/LSP Agenda item to catch up any progress/discussions JDT: Java 20 priority	Manoj/Jonah	5
Reminders: Webinars - Next meeting in April date TBC <a href="https://wiki.eclipse.org/Eclipse_IDE_Webinar_2023-03">https://wiki.eclipse.org/Eclipse_IDE_Webinar_2023-03</a>	All Gerald	5

## Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- Martin
- Imran
- Sebastian
- Jonah
- Manoj/Gerald
- Manuel / Frederic
- Johannes
- Titouan
- John

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 10 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50%

- **Manoj Palat (IBM) / Gerald Mitchell (IBM)**
- **Sebastian Ratz (SAP) / Yannic Soethoff (SAP)**

- **Manuel Bork (Yatta) / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)**
- **Jonah Graham (Planning Council Chair)**
- **Mark Goodchild (Renasas)**
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch) (Imran joined at 9am)
- **Johannes Matheis (Vector)**
- **Titouan Vervack (Sigasi), Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)**
- **Martin Lippert (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)**
- **John Dallaway (Committer Representative - Elected)**

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)**
- **Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)**
- **Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)**
- Mikael Barbero (Eclipse Foundation)
- Mélanie Bats (Planning Council Observer)
- Shanda Giacomoni (Eclipse Foundation)
- Leif Geiger (Yatta)
- Tim deBoer (Red Hat) Guest
- Gorkem Ercan (Red Hat) Guest

## Minutes

### **Approve Minutes of Feb 21, 2023 Meeting**

Motion: Approve Minutes of Feb 21, 2023. Titouan moves and Manuel seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of Feb 21, 2023 on Feb 21, 2023.

### **Intensify strategic work**

Johannes gave an update on planning for the in person meeting. Please review the gitlab issue: <https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/6> and the google docs linked in that issue.

Paul is looking for a Europe based representative of EF to attend in person.

## **Platform sustainability - discussion following 2 weeks ago**

What next? Will be discussed at the in person meeting.

There is a proposal for the Releng work

(<https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/ide-wg-dev-funded-efforts/ide-wg-dev-funded-program-planning-council-top-issues/-/issues/14>) and for now there is probably enough money,

but Paul will confirm and report back.

<https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/ide-wg-dev-funded-efforts/ide-wg-dev-funded-program-planning-council-top-issues/-/issues/16> is also out for proposals.

IBM is stepping up to help bridge the gap on releng support until long term plans are in place.

Renesas is doing a sponsorship of the IDE WG which will help plug some of the finances.

IBM is ramping up some new people on Mac and Windows SWT over the coming months.

Paul has sent out some soliciting emails to attract new members/sponsors based on the pipeline spreadsheet.

Paul asks if we should consider adding a "Supporter" level of membership which provides an onramp to new companies to join the group. See the Software Defined Vehicle Working Group as an example.

Discussion on how to attract smaller companies / startups. E.g. badges that show commitment to open source, networking options, press release quotes.

See <https://eclipseide.org/projects/> for all Eclipse projects part of the IDE WG. Additional projects can be added to the IDE WG as needed.

## **Program Plan Updated - Schedule Community Call**

Mark will work with Sharon/Paul to make 12th April 14:00PM GMT the date. Sharon will send out a "save the date" invite.

## **Extending Sponsorship Initiative**

The initiative is progressing and there are meetings on key items scheduled in the coming couple of weeks.

Still targeting June, but there are still some unknowns that can affect the schedule

## **Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative GitLab Board and (Weekly Minutes)**

Discussed earlier in the call, see above.

Question about remaining budget for 2023. There is enough money to cover the Dev Effort 5 and 6 (Issues 14 and 16, links above)

## **Future JDT plans and priorities - JDT/LSP**

Java 20 is progressing well with significant new features in Java 20.

## **Webinars**

[https://wiki.eclipse.org/Eclipse\\_IDE\\_Webinar\\_2023-03](https://wiki.eclipse.org/Eclipse_IDE_Webinar_2023-03)

Proposed date for Webinar, including update on sponsorship initiative, week after program plan update. Gerald will put a call out for topics later this week.